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	STRATEGIC INDEPENDENT ADVISORY GROUP
	

	
	
	

	
	LGBT
	

	
	
	

	
	Date : Tuesday 13 January 2009
	

	
	
	

	
	Venue : Clanmil House, Belfast
	


	Present:
	Chairperson: Colin Flinn   Cara-friend

· Stuart Boyd                 GLAD

· Michael Campbell       Independent 

· Andrew Smyth            LASI

· Terry Waugh               Independent

· Andrew Muir               GLAD/Rainbow Project

· Gareth Lee                  Queer Space

· Gerry Lynch               Alliance Party

· Stephen Adair            Changing Attitudes

· Vincent Creelan         TRP/GPA/GLAD

· John O’Doherty         TRP

· Jeff Dudgeon             NIGRA 

· Orlaith Hendron         LASI

· Michael McGuckin     Queer Space

· ACC McCausland      PSNI Criminal Justice Dept

· Andrew McQuiggan  PSNI Community Safety 

· Keith Johnston          PSNI Hate Crime Investigator

· Keavy Sharkey          PSNI Public Affairs

· Bobby Singleton       PSNI Criminal Justice Branch

· Jeremy Adams          PSNI Community Safety 

· Jayne Cox                 PSNI Community Safety 


	

	Apologies:
	Liza Barr                    GPA

Liam Larmour           GLYNI        

Kieran Harris             HIV Support Centre
	

	
	
	Actions

	1.
	Introduction and welcome

 Colin welcomed everyone and thanked ACC McCausland for attending the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Previous Minutes:

 Minutes from the previous meeting on 21 10 08 were read.  John requested that the following be taken into account from the minutes: Item 4 The Foyle Protocol has now been extended to cover all of G District.  Item 3: John advised that there was only 1 post advertised for the GPA Network Support post. 
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters Arising 
	

	
	
	

	
	As a result of Colin’s letter to the Chief Constable requesting a meeting, this took place on 19 December 2008 with ACC McCausland

Colin advised all that the meeting had been interesting, and very useful.   
	Minutes of meeting to be forwarded to Colin.

	
	
	

	
	Update on Iris Robinson investigation:

The group were advised that progress was being made in this investigation. Emphasis was placed on the importance of displaying openness and transparency to the community to allow a successful partnership with the PSNI.  Vince sought clarification regarding the position of the investigation of another similar incident. 
The Group was informed that both cases would be going to the PPS for direction. The ACC agreed to establish the exact position of the files and to advise the Chairperson.  

Colin highlighted the outcomes of a recent CoSo meeting to the meeting: 

1. Process of justice must be expeditious for complainants to believe that justice has been done.

2. It is not appropriate for PSNI to defend or contextualise comments made by Iris Robinson.

3. The definition of success does not necessarily mean prosecution.  Actions such as publicly visible arrest would be a deterrent to others.

Concerns were expressed regarding a number of complainants who had reported the matter in person and had not receiving updates.  

There was a suggestion that other minority groups would have received different treatment for this type of investigation however it was pointed out that the police were committed to impartiality and fairness. 

The Group was advised that legal advice in the case was mixed and this required further legal opinion to be sought.  It was suggested that members should make contact with the Public Prosecution Service to advise them of the impact of the case on the gay community.  The ACC agreed to make contact with the PPS to see if they would facilitate such a meeting. 

Reassurance was given that the matter was being taken seriously by police.  ACC McCausland stated he could refer the matter to the Ombudsman if that was what the group wished however they declined at this stage.
John thanked the ACC for attending the meeting and reiterated the fact that this was not a personal attack. But members feel frustrated in regard to this matter.

Colin thanked ACC McCausland for attending the meeting and the ACC left the meeting at 7.40pm


	Current position of both investigations to be ascertained and Chairperson informed.

SIO to inform group of level of updates provided.

ACC to make contact with Director of PPS



	4.
	Review of Terms of Reference of IAG

These were recently produced and issued by Association of Chief Police Officers. Jeremy has undertaken to send Colin an electronic copy.


	Jeremy to forward.

	5.
	Training 

John gave a brief overview of the five months he had been in post as Equality Officer with Rainbow Project.

He has arranged a meeting with Superintendent Stephen Martin from the Police College, shortly and after this he hopes to make a report with his recommendations.

John informed the group of some initiatives that he hoped to undertake regarding Police and LGBT community including some new publications.

John also highlighted that a page had been delegated for PSNI on Gaydar. Jeremy stated that is was intended that the new GPA Network Support Officer would progress this matter.


	

	
	
	

	6.
	Crime Stats: 

Jeremy reported that every Hate Crime reported from the end of August is currently been validated.  So figures referred to now are for the period April 08 – August 08.

As discussed before there is a general under reporting of all hate crime. Jeremy stated that    online Hate Crime reporting has increase and on average 1 report is being received each day in respect of all hate crimes.

John stated that not all online reports were being recorded on C & C.

John referred to a PSNI document in which it stated that Gay and bisexual men are more at risk because of the cruising culture and that he took an offence to this, as he and his friend do not cruise.

A general discussion took place and it was agreed that the term would be amended to state some gay and bisexual men who cruise 

Jeremy stated that guidelines were in place and that a copy of these guidelines would be provided for the next meeting


	Keith to liaise with John to agree amendment.
Jeremy to provide guidelines.

	7.
	Any other business

John raised a concern that the LGBT community were not involved in consultation regarding regard new policy dealing with ‘Dealing with Victims.’

Superintendent McQuiggan informed the group that he had spoken with the consultant about the pre consultation process and it appears that LGBT community had not been involved in the pre consultation.  This was an error and they could be involved in the main consultation for the document that they should have already received a letter inviting them to do so.

Vince stated that since the IAG started they had only got involved in the Hate Crime poster campaign and he was anxious that they got involved in more strategic reviews.

Superintendent McQuiggan undertook to forward a list of current policies and general orders to Colin in order that the group may wish to consider which ones they would review.

 Superintendent McQuiggan stated that the LGBT IAG was at the forefront of the IAGs in NI and PSNI look upon them as critical friends with the emphasis being on critical.  He stated that it was important however that when the group wanted anything treated as a formal complaint against the police, that they should make it clear so that police could report the matter to the Ombudsman

Jeff asked if there are any ongoing criminal investigations where cruising is involved. Jeremy stated that he was not aware of any major ones. Vince stated that at a previous IAG meeting it was decided that this matter would be a standing item on the agenda of each IAG.  Jeff asked for an update in the Stephen Scott investigation and the murder in Dungannon.  Jeremy undertook to obtain the update position and to update Jeff accordingly.  He also enquired about help he had offered to Pamela Wilson in Cookstown over a cruising issues she had, but she had not made contact as yet

John raised an issue regarding the PSNI Quality of Service questionnaire for victims that did not include transgender on it. Jeremy confirmed that this was an Equality & Diversity Unit matter and he would contact them about this issue.

Gareth requested an updated on the indecent exposure that occurred during 08 Pride and John believed that someone had been identified. Jeremy stated that photos have been circulated across the service for identification and that no person to date has been identified.

Vince asked for clarification on referring the Iris Robinson investigation to Ombudsman. Superintendent McQuiggan suggested that the IAG members may wish to discuss this matter without the PSNI officers being present.

This was agreed and the PSNI officers left at 8.34pm. 


	Supt McQuiggan to forward to Colin

Agenda item to be added.

Jeremy to provide investigation update

Jeremy to get update from Cookstown.

Jeremy to provide update.

	8.
	Date of next meeting:     (31 3 09)
	

	
	Please forward any items for agenda by Friday 13 March 2009 to IAG@psni.pnn.police.uk
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